
                                                     A Message of Thanks  
 
                                                         From  Blobbys  
 
                                                              Brother  
 
 
Over the last few weeks I have experienced something that nobody should 
have to endure. 
 
It is very upsetting that these things happen because it can be so devastating 
to friends and family. If only Gary knew how many tried to help I am sure it 
would have made a difference. If only he took the time to listen. 
 
I came to the UK not knowing what to expect .  I put my trust in Aly to start 
me off. ( what a good sister-in-law I have) and then met with Ken . Such a 
very caring and thoughtful friend . Both of you helped me understand how to 
go forward. 
 
Ken invited me to a darts meeting and there I met so many more caring faces 
so thanks to you as well .  
 
The celebration of Gary’s life was just what I had hoped for, to see so many 
in happy colours and paying respects to my brother I thank you all for being 
there. 
 
Now a funeral isn’t a funeral with out a good wake. This was beyond all my 
dreams of so many helping out to make the sad day to a happy ending.  
 
                        Thank you all for being my brother’s friend. 
 
                           With all my respect. 
 
                              Keith (Bert ) Hawkins 
 
                                           


